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Sign up 
July 15!

2019 - 2020
 WORKSHOP
SCHEDULE

November 11-15, 2019 
Michael Holter

January 13-17, 2020 
Tom Lynch

February 10-14, 2020 
Brenda Swenson
March 9-13, 2020

Ken Hosmer

Registration Opens SOON! (July 15)

            
REGISTRATION PROCEDURE

Registration forms are available on the SAWG website www.southernazwatercolorguild.com at high 

noon Pacific Time or at all General Meetings or at the SAWG Gallery beginning July 15, 2019. 

No registrations will be accepted before July 15, 2019.  

 •  To register indicate your choice of workshop(s) and choose from the following  

  three options:

1. Register on the interactive registration form on the SAWG website and pay online  

 with a credit card.

2. Register by mail and pay with a check or money order to SAWG using the form  

 in the 2019-20 brochure.

3. Register using the interactive registration form on the SAWG web site. Fill out  

 the online form (except for the credit card information.) PRINT IT and INCLUDE   

 with your check or money order. Mail both to registrar.

         Additionally, be sure to make a $100 minimum deposit or pay the total fee for each  

         workshop chosen. REMEMBER TO KEEP COPIES FOR YOUR RECORDS

 • Deposits are normally non-transferrable to another workshop and normally  

  non-refundable. No registrations will be taken without a deposit or over the phone.

 • Workshop sizes are limited and reservations will be accepted in the order in which   

  they are received beginning July 15 at noon Pacific Time. Priority will be given to   

  SAWG members up until Sept. 1 when registration becomes open to non-members.   

  No registration will be accepted before July 15, 2019. 

  If the workshop is full, contact the registrar to be put on the waiting list.

 • Tuition balance is due 6 weeks before the start of the workshop.

 • To be eligible for the member’s fee of $395, registrant must be a SAWG member 6 weeks   

  before a workshop start date.

 • Registrants can download and print a supply list from the SAWG website workshop page.   

  Parking information is also online.

WORKSHOP REFUND POLICY

• Up to 6 weeks prior to the workshop — 100% refund minus the $100 deposit.  

 Exceptions may be made by the registrar.

•  Less than 6 weeks prior to a workshop - you are responsible for the full payment.

 If unable to attend, contact the Registrar about a substitute from the wait list. 

 No refunds for no shows or withdrawals. No substitutions may be made without the  

 permission of the Registrar and only if the workshop is full.

•  Full refund if SAWG, for any reason, cancels a workshop.

All workshops are held at — 

St. Francis in the Foothills 

Celebration Center 

4625 E. River Road

Tucson, AZ 85718

9 am-4 pm Tuesday through Friday

Please visit our website for additional information...

www.SouthernAZWatercolorGuild.com

CONTACT INFORMATION
Registrar: Kay Sullivan 

65441 E. Rocky Mesa Dr.
 Tucson, AZ 85739

sullivan6601@gmail.com
520 818-6601

WORKSHOPS 2019-20

       Kay Sullivan • 65441 E. Rocky Mesa Dr. • Tucson, AZ 85739

 WORKSHOPS
        2019-20

TOM LYNCH
January 2020

MICHAEL HOLTER
November 2019

KEN HOSMER
March 2020

BRENDA SWENSEN
February 2020

The Southern Arizona Watercolor Guild

STOP BY OUR GALLERY TODAY!

The Plaza at Williams Centre 

5420 E. Broadway Blvd, #240 • Tucson, Az 85711

520.299.7294

NEW BROCHURES - HOT OFF THE PRESS!!
    NOW AVAILABLE AT THE GALLERY! 
     Registration form is also available at the gallery and on the website.  
 

MICHAEL HOLTER H TOM LYNCH  
BRENDA SWENSEN H KEN HOSMER

Sketchbook
JULY/AUGUST 2019

www. southernazwatercolorguild.com

Registration begins July 15 at noon! Be ready at your computer to sign up with a credit 
card deposit. SAWG members have priority until September. After that, registration is on a 
first-come basis. If you wish to pay at the gallery, we will be open Thursday, July 18.

Here is our exciting line-up of instructors this year:

            Fabulous 19-20 

Workshops



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Elections are over and your slate 
of officers for next year are myself 
as President (my last year, so start 
thinking if you’d like to train with 
me for next year), VP Shows Janine 
“Goldie” Aguilar, Treasurer Anna Don 
and Secretary Eledel Giddings (many 
thanks to Eledel for taking over our 
website responsibilities as well!). 
Remaining in position are our beloved 

past president, Nancy Holmberg, and our diligent Members 
at Large, Donna Lam, Paula Weech, Dennis Garrison and  
Sue Ritz. 

 A grateful shout out to our budget committee, Nancy 
Holmberg, Anna Don, Carolyn Streed and Paula Weech, 
who helped to craft our 2019-2020 budget. This was a major 
endeavor necessary to keep our Guild and Gallery thriving 
and within budget, produced ON TIME!

 While many of you may be in and out of Tucson, keep 
your eye out for our wonderful summer show lineup. Check 
your website www.southernazwatercolorguild.com for 
upcoming shows and dates Currently on display is artwork 
created by SAWG members who have never entered one 
of our shows. This is the brainchild of Donna Lam – who is 
both the chair and exhibitor! Congratulations to them for 
gathering up the courage to enter our “Shy Artists’ Debut 
Show.” This runs concurrently with the wonderful artwork 
of Frank Rose, our former SAWG president and author of 
a book on the Catalina Mountains, that includes many of 
his watercolors and is on sale at the gallery. Kudos to the 
quality of our first time exhibitors – if you haven’t seen their 
beautiful work, you are missing out. Here’s hoping they will 
now regularly enter SAWG shows!! 

 Next up is our exciting Veterans’ Art Show – spread the 
word – it’s all media and the entry deadline in July 19th. 
It’s open to any creative member of the community who 
wore the U.S. uniform. Please spread the word! Do you 
have neighbors, friends, connections to an organization 
that serves veterans? We have flyers! This is a reception 
you won’t want to miss! Our show judge is the Deputy 
Commander of the Buffalo Soldiers who is coming down 
from Mesa with two of her members in full regalia. Join 
us at the gallery on Saturday, July 27th from 2 -5pm for 
this extraordinary event. Thanks to David, Sue and Jenny 
for putting together a grant entry to support this show. 
Although we didn’t get the grant, we’ll try again! Sue Ritz 
has expended superhuman efforts to organize this amazing 
event.

Our last summer show is our Second Annual “Share our 
Walls” show! This is open to the community for any media 
that will hang on our walls. This is a juried show and was a 
huge success last year – tell all of your friends who love to 
paint, draw, create photographic art – we want it all! This is 
a great opportunity to reach out to the public to increase 
public awareness of our Guild and Gallery and increase 
attendance and sales.

 Dennis Garrison joined me in Casa Grande for a 
meeting with the Arizona Watercolor Association (AWA) to 
discuss collaboration with the other two major watercolor 
organizations in the state. Boards for AWA and SAWG have 
approved your entry into each other’s workshops at member 
prices beginning this year, beginning a month before the 
workshop date to fill any vacancies. You need only be a 
member of one of the two organizations for this benefit. 

Remember - To submit any articles for the 
Sketchbook to Sandy Walker, walkersj@cox.net. 
Deadline is always the 15th of each month.

There is ongoing discussion for a state wide juried traveling 
watercolor show to be held at our gallery, then at a location 
in the metropolitan Phoenix and Northern Arizona areas. The 
president of the Northern Arizona Watercolor Society (NAWS) 
is excited at the prospect of a show of this magnitude and 
quality and the resulting positive publicity for all 3 groups. If 
you’d like to be part of a committee to plan this exceptional 
event, let me know. It won’t be this year, so there will be 
plenty of time to plan.

 Our Annual Retreat is scheduled this year for Saturday, 
August 24th, from 1 – 4pm in rooms 30/31 on the St. Francis 
in the Foothills, UMC, grounds. Everyone who wants a voice 
in planning for next year is welcome to come. If you don’t 
receive an invitation in early August, email me to sign up to 
attend. We want YOUR input!!! In that vein, keep your eyes 
open for Survey Monkey opinion opportunities! If you have 
a topic you think would appeal to the membership, let me 
know! President@southernazwatercolorguild.com

 I’m very pleased to announce that our September 
program is our own fabulous artist, Fran McNeely, who will 
present a program on painting abstractly in watercolor. In 
October we welcome Nancy Huber’s PowerPoint presentation 
on how to create paintings in the unique style she has 
developed – so many of our members have seen her work 
on the walls and asked – “How do you do that?!” All will be 
revealed for our October meeting!

 Meanwhile, behind the scenes, your intern committee 
developed and posted an opening for an intern at the UA for 
the fall semester to work on researching website platforms 
and exploring/maximizing SAWG presence on Facebook and 
Instagram. The committee interviewed two applicants and 
were so impressed that they hired both! Whether we like it 
or not, the world is going digital and we need to develop our 
digital presence to continue to add members and increase 
our advertising presence at minimal cost. We are very excited 
to see what they present. Thanks to the committee members 
who joined me in making this happen: Dennis Garrison, Nancy 
Huber, Elaine Brown and Eledel Giddings. What would you 
like to see on our website? We’d love to have a gallery with 
a sample of your work included with a link to your website/
contact info to increase your artwork sales and visibility.

 We’re doing something right! Membership this year 
increased by 77 new members and sales and attendance at 
the gallery are up substantially. We are appearing at tables 
at local municipal and nonprofit events – Donna Lam, Anna 
Don, Tony Peralta and Terri Gay manned a table at the 
Arizona Opera Company’s “Bravo Vino” in April; Sue Ritz, 
Mike Dutton and I manned a table at the 100th anniversary of 
the American Legion. We have reserved a table at VailFest in 
October – let me know if you’d like to come and paint at our 
table! We have a canopy and a gorgeous banner designed by 
our fabulous Sandy Walker. Thank you for helping to promote 
your organization and create this new wave of enthusiasm 
for SAWG!!! We know we can’t please everyone, but your 
leadership is doing its best to maximize member satisfaction 
and promote the gallery while upholding our high standards. 
We thank you for your support - and if you haven’t renewed 
yet, NOW is the time to go online and pay for next year or 
print out the form and mail it in with your check. 

 
Stay cool! Stay connected!!
Karyn
 



Your New 
Management Team!

 
We are so grateful to every single member 

who steps up to help SAWG grow and thrive!!! 
We need to fill the position of “Corresponding 
Secretary” – many thanks to Joyce Becker for 
sending out cards and thank you letters (we have 
s template) this past year. It’s time for someone 
else to volunteer to do this easy but important 
job that can be done totally at home. We also 
need someone who knows how to use or wants 
to learn how to use MailChimp. Sue Hildreth has 
sent out our eblasts for over TEN YEARS!!! Thank 
you, Sue! Time to transfer communication of 
announcements to someone new! MailChimp is 
easy and more visually appealing. Members send 
announcements to our fabulous Jenny Clark, who 
edits them and will forward to you for publication.

 We want to schedule a New Member event 
each fall and spring – what a great opportunity to 
get to know our new members! Karyn Vampotic 
organizes and runs these events, but if you’d like 
to help hand out papers, suggest activities, all 
assistance is welcome! We need someone to work 
with our bookkeeper, Carolyn Streed – do you 
know that she’s the only one who really knows 
how our money is handled? Is that scary or what? 
We need someone else to be in the know! The 
positions of President, VP of Programs, Treasurer 
and Secretary will all be open next year – we’d 
love to pair you up to work with the current 
position holders so that come next June, you’ll be 
comfortable and ready to roll. 

 If you would like to be part 
of SAWG’s active leadership 
team in these or any other way, 
contact Karyn at President@
southernazwatercolorguild.com. 
Isn’t it time for you to give back a 
little?

 Meanwhile – don’t sit on the 
sidelines – join your fellow members 
in active participation in this great 
organization!!!  If you don’t see your 
name in this email, Let’s see it in the 
next email! The heart of a volunteer 
organization is – its VOLUNTEERS!!!  
Don’t know what you’d like to do? 
Connect with Karyn and she’ll give 
you suggestions that fit your time 
and ability requirements. We can’t do this without 
you. If you can’t commit to even a small amount 
of time from home to help out, consider sending a 
check in any amount to support YOUR Guild and 
Gallery!!

 Best, Karyn

MEMBER INFORMATION

WEBSITE/DIGITAL HELP
We are very excited to announce that SAWG has 

hired two interns from the UA for the fall to research 

a new website platform and maximize  facebook 

and Instagram community outreach opportunities. 

New member, Kari Skinner, has volunteered to do 

her own research and then work with the interns on 

presenting website options to the board. If you’d 

like to learn how to maximize your own ability to 

promote your art on facebook and Instagram, we’re 

looking for 3 members for each digital platform to 

work with the interns in the fall. The world is now 

digital. We need members to expand their horizons 

and jump into the creation and maintenance of 

these vital portals to attract new members and 

promote SAWG to increase membership and gallery 

traffic/sales. If you don’t move forward, you get left 

in the dust. Challenge yourself to have fun online. 

Unless members come forward to continue this 

work on line, the efforts of the interns will not be 

maximized.

SURVEY MONEY NEWSCongratulations to our new members who 
have stepped up to join your leadership team to 

help sustain and promote SAWG. Carol Bjelland 
has graciously agreed to learn and run Survey 

Monkey. We want to know what YOU want and 
think! So, coming this summer, please look for 
one or two surveys a month to help your le-
adership team deliver services YOU want.  

First up will be a survey on what kind of classes 
you’d like to attend at the gallery – what media, 

what length, what times. 

NEW PROGRAM CHAIR
Several members have signed up to give 

classes in our back gallery and to promote that, 

Joanne Lustre has stepped into the new position 

of Program Chair. She will be working with you to 

guide prospective instructors to our website and 

the mini workshop sign up run by our fabulous 

Gallery Schedule Advisor, Loisanne Keller, and 

her supporting cast of Dru Hill and Bob and 

Helen Jennette. Instructors are waiting to hear 

what techniques you want to learn! Cara Smith 

holds Open Studio every Tuesday from 9-12pm 

in the back gallery! Come on down and paint! 

A donation of $5.00 is suggested, 

but not required.

PUBLICITY Our publicity committee is doing a wonderful job in pushing to get media coverage and distribute our literature all over town – if you have leads or want to join Sandra Montgomery, Risa Waldt, Edlynne Sillman, Sue Hildreth, Lisa Bagshaw, Nancy 
Holmberg, Carol Bjelland and Cara Smith – contact Sandra at sanfmontgomery@aol.com. Many thanks to this vibrant committee!



August 24, 	 Saturday  	 1-4pm   	 St Francis Classrooms, #30-31
September 9, 	 Monday  	 7-9pm   	 General Meeting		 Fran McNeely, Artist Demo
October 14,	 Monday	 7-9pm	 General Meeting
November 11, 	 Monday 	 7-9pm   	 General Meeting  	 Michael Holter, Artist Demo
December  	 NO Meeting
January 13, 	 Monday  	 7-9pm   	 General Meeting  	 Tom Lynch, Artist Demo
February 10, 	 Monday  	 7-9pm	 General Meeting  	 Brenda Swensen, Artist Demo
March 9, 	 Monday  	 7-9pm	 General Meeting  	 Ken Hosmer, Artist Demo
April TBD
May TBD

! Clip and Save! MEETING SCHEDULE

My sincere apologies to 
the people that I know I’ve 
left out – send me an email 
and I’ll be sure to include 
you in the next edition of 

the Sketchbook.
 — Karyn

MORE MEMBER INFORMATION
GALLERY/DOCENTING  Sending love to our hardworking Gallery 
Manager, Monica Hart, who makes sure the 

gallery looks great and runs even better! Her 
name is synonymous with “dedication.” She 

has an amazing supporting cast! Thanks to her 
assistant, Donna Lam, Docent Coordinator and 

Assistant, Shannon Russell and Karen Reichert, 
Gallery Orientation Advisor, Kitty Sturrock, 

Gallery/Docent Orientation Instructors, Karen 

Brungardt, Judy Constantine, Monica Hart, Kat 

Manton-Jones and Sue Rumsey, our Reception 
Advisor, Kathi Sanders, Gallery Committee 

Assistants for Special Projects, Christine Hines and Donna Lam. 

WORKSHOPS
 New member, Kay Sullivan, is not 

only our new Western Fed delegate, but 

also our new Workshop Registrar  She 

will be handling all of your applications 

to enter our wonderful upcoming 

workshops. Many thanks to Nancy 

Holmberg for chairing the workshop 

committee and selecting our talent 

along with her workshop committee 

who did a fabulous job seeking out 

and scheduling top quality talent for 

this year and upcoming years - Robbie 

Summers, Renee Pearson, Joyce 

Becker, Rosemary Carmody, Carolyn 

Streed, Paula Weech, Victoria Wills, 

Sherry Matlack, Janet Johnson and 

Laurie Levon.

By the way, If you are interested in 

entering workshops held by the Arizona 

Watercolor Association (AWA) our 

boards have voted to accept workshop 

applicants from each other’s group at 

member prices (without membership 

requirement) a month prior to our 

workshops to fill any vacant spots. 

SKETCHBOOK
 Many thanks to Nancy 

Cole has taken on the position 

of the Sketchbook editor, 

working with our inimitable 

Sandy Walker to bring you 

this newsletter! Sandy does 

an extraordinary job helping 

design all of our publicity 

flyers and posters, while 

getting out the Sketchbook 

and putting together our 

Directory. She’s a super star!

CERTIFICATES/AV/SCHOLARSHP/VIDEO CLUB/MEMBERSHIP  
A shout out to Renee Pearson who does our 
Certificates, Pat Jordan who manages your 
bins and card sales, our AV gals who get 

to work with our gorgeous new equipment 
(purchased through the generosity of Bob and 

Helen Jennette!) for all of our programs: Helen 

Baldridge and Sue Ritz. Dick Butler has taken 
over our Scholarship program. He’s working 

with the UA for selection of a promising 
watercolor student as a recipient of next year’s 
scholarship funds. Karen Brungardt will return 

in September with her list of SAWG’s large 
library of DVD rentals available for $1 a month! 

New member Kim Fernandez has assumed 
responsibility as Captain of the SAWG Video 
Club. (Watch for an eblast on August 15th to 
sign up – max of 12.  You must sign up again 

if you belonged this past year. First 12 are in.)  
Many thanks to her!Last, but certainly not least, we all owe a 

huge thank you to Del Marinello who is taking 
all of your renewals and new membership 
applications, and runs our database. If you 
haven’t already renewed – this is your reminder 
to do it today.

MEMBER TO MEMBER
Joann Lustre is also taking over the formerly 

titled “Seat Announcements” now to be known 

as “Member to Member.” Watch your emails 

for the opportunity to publicize classes you are 

teaching, exhibits you have entered, awards 

you have won, art items you have for sale and 

anything else art related news that you would 

like to share with our membership! We’re excited 

to update this terrific vehicle to connect our 

members.



SHOW NEWS
SHOW NEWS COMING soon...

SAWG Show Schedule
2019-20

Summer 
Shows

Shy Artists’ Show &
Frank RoseExhibit
June 13 – July 21, 2019

Veterans’ Art Show
July 25 – August 25, 2019

Reception, Saturday, July 27, 5-7pm

Share Our Walls 2019
September 5 – Oct 6, 2019

Reception, Sunday, Sept 8, 2-4pm

Marian Kosachik 
Gallery Exhibit

May 9 - October 6
A rotating show of work by 

Marian Kosachik priced to sell

All Members’ Show
Oct. 8 – Nov. 3, 2019

Reception: Oct. 17, 5-7pm

*Color My World
Nov. 5 – Dec. 1, 2019

Reception: Nov. 14, 5-7pm

Holiday Show
Dec. 3 – Jan. 5, 2020

Reception Dec. 5, 5-7pm

Signature Members’ Show
Jan. 7 – Feb. 2, 2020

Reception: Jan. 16, 5-7pm

*Annual Show
Feb. 4 – Mar. 1, 2020

Reception: Feb. 13, 5-7pm

*Fiesta Sonora
Mar. 3 – Apr. 5

Reception: Mar. 12, 5-7pm

Experimental Show
Apr. 7 – May 3

Reception: Apr. 16, 5-7pm

*indicates a point show

Step out of the heat and into the SAWG Gallery 
to cool off and enjoy our spectacular Summer 
Shows! 

July 25 – August 25
“Veterans’ Art Show” 
– a variety of amazing pieces

September 5 – October 6
A Regional Show – 

“Share Our Walls”
 – a juried show which features the work of artists 

from all over the Southern Arizona area in all media 
that can hang on a wall

Make sure you bring your friends and make a 
splash of art with our Summer Show lineup!

Submitted by — Janine “Goldie” Aguilar

Wells Fargo Bank:
General Fund Checking........$23,095   
General Fund Savings...........$28,784
Total.......................................$51,878

As of: April 20, 2019 Bank Balances: SAWG

Restricted Accounts:
Scholarship Checking...........$ 10,032
Western Fed..........................$11,836
Hollander Scholarship...........$11,593
Total......................................  $33,463



PUBLICITY NEWS

Summer Publicity ‘19 
MISC. NEWS

TIC
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BUYING A 
“MILLIONS FOR 
TUCSON” 
RAFFLE TICKET 
BENEFITS YOU  
AND SAWG

Every year Jim Click donates 
amazing prizes and provides sales 

tickets that are distributed to benefit 
nonprofits across Southern Arizona. 

This year your SAWG ticket purchase 
($25 for one, $100 for five) gives you 

a chance to win a brand new 2019 
Jeep Grand Cherokee Summit (worth 

over $70,000), OR two first class 
airline round trip tickets to virtually 
anywhere OR $5,000 cash. The best 
part? Other than your chance to win 

one of these great prizes?  Every cent 
of your ticket purchase cost supports 
SAWG’s Scholarship Program. There is 
no out of pocket cost to SAWG – it’s a 
fabulous and painless way to support 

your SAWG Scholarship program.  
Donna Lam, a Board Member  

at Large, will have the tickets at every 
meeting, reception and SAWG event, 

ready for your purchase. Contact 
Donna if you’d like to take a bunch 
of tickets to sell to friends, family, 

neighbors, your dentist, doctor, etc at  
donnalam@gmail.com.  

Good Luck!!!

The Publicity Committee has worked diligently to promote SAWG’s summer shows 
with the delivery of our beautiful new Summer Show Rack Cards (thank you Sandy 
Walker!), flyers for the Shy Artists’ Debut Show, Frank Rose’s Exhibit, reception and 
book signing, and the Veterans’ Art Show to public venues throughout the city. Thanks 
to Judith Billings for encouraging Steve Kozachik to speak out about his late mother’s 
artwork prominently displayed for sale at our gallery. SAWG received television and 
newspaper coverage on Marian Kozachik’s life work. Her extraordinary art will hang in 
the back gallery throughout the Summer. 

The Publicity Committee is still working on getting additional media coverage for 
the upcoming Veterans’ Art Show. 

Publicity committee member Risa Waldt gave a watercolor workshop to the Myositis 
Support Group on June 7th. There were seven people at the workshop and the director 
of the group, Vicki Jahaske, was most complimentary of Risa’s program. 

 “Risa brought a peaceful beauty to the room and made art come alive before 
our eyes. We all enjoyed learning about brush strokes and layering techniques. It 
was especially heartening to watch her work patiently with those with limited arm 
movement. It is so meaningful to have tangible proof of ability. This thank you does 
not do enough to convey my heartfelt gratitude.”

Thank you Risa! for the excellent public relations work in getting SAWG’s name out 
into the community.

In May, during my docent day, I reviewed the comments of our survey for the source 
of our visitors. Beginning in May, many visitors came after seeing the docents painting 
in the front window. Thank you, docents!!!!

There are tangible results from the show listings of the publications of Caliente, 
Zocalo, and Desert Leaf. We had several people mention they found us “online” 
including our SAWG website. Some picked up our Show rack cards and flyers around 
town. A few came in from our Show rack cards being in the Nothing Bundt Cake store, 
so it proves effective to offer our materials to our Williams Centre Plaza neighbors. Still 
the bulk of visitors are returning folks and word of mouth from membership. All these 
efforts add up to increasing the SAWG Gallery and the SAWG Guild‘s public awareness. 

Let me take a moment to send a big “Thank You!” for the miles and efforts by the 
Publicity Committee: Risa Waldt, Sue Hildreth, Edlynne Sillman, Lisa Bagshaw, Nancy 
Holmberg (our Green Valley connection) and our new members, Carol Bjelland and 
Cara Smith. We really appreciate your efforts for a job well done. Keep up the energy! 
And keep talking up our Guild and Gallery to all of your friends and neighbors – if you 
have an opportunity to post anywhere about our upcoming shows (see our website for 
details) you can help increase our community footprint!

Sandra Montgomery — Publicity Committee Chair

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

MEMBERSHIP 
NEWS!  
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!
Timothy Bhajjan
Karen Bryan
Sandra Finley
William McBride
Nancy Murray
Alan Pullman

Carol Quarton
Leon Radziemski
Susan M. Ronstadt
Julia Steinke
Connie Teeple
Olivia Trejo

Please remember to turn in your 
form once you reach a new status. 
We’ll help when needed, but it’s up 
to you to track your point shows.  
For more details CHECK online 
under Membership.

H
H

H
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GALLERY WORKSHOP NEWS

Sign up 
Today!

GALLERY NEWS

Gallery Stats for May, 2019 with a comparison to May, 2018:
Total Revenue:	 2019 $1,243	 2018 $7,304
	 Art Sales $303	 Art Sales $5,600	
Total Visitors:	 2019 - 132	 2018 - 717
	 Members only - 38	 Members only - 77	      
			 
We continue to have most visitors between 11-3 pm. 
By day of the week, Thursday had 45 visitors, Friday had 31, Saturday had 32 and Sunday had 24.

May 2018 was the Western Fed show.      May 2019 was the Young at Art show.

The Young at Art show reception had about 100 guests. There were four open studios, two painting classes, a 
book club meeting and a mini-workshop. About 44 people visited the gallery for an activity.

	                                                                                          Submitted by Monica Hart

Gallery stats...

Docent Orientation Dates for Summer 2019
July 10 • Aug. 14 • Sept. 11
Additional dates will be added when requested.

Call or email Kitty Sturrock to sign up.  kittysturrock@gmail.com or 262-893-4982

Summer Volunteer Docents needed!
Step Up! We need you!

Docents are needed for all of our summer shows through September. The Gallery hours are Thursday to Sunday, 11-4.
Contact Shannon Russell, Docent Coordinator, shandanrus@cox.net, with your available dates.

The docent notebook "Daily Sheets and Operations Manual" has been revised/updated. Please review the 
manual when you are working. Read the section for Handling Sales and the section on Membership.

NEW IN THE GALLERY
Track lighting has been added to the middle and back galleries. Next time you're in the gallery please 

notice how nicely the west walls are lit enhancing the colors in the art work.

OPEN STUDIO H BOOK CLUB H MINIS
Besides our wonderful exhibitions, the SAWG Gallery has opportunities for you to learn and share the joy of painting in 

the gallery work space. If you’re in town this summer, please feel free to attend Open Studio every Tuesday, from 9AM - 
12:00 noon in gallery workshop space. It’s fun social interaction with other painters. 

The Gallery Art Book Club is another chance to meet with other artists. They will continue to meet through the summer; 
July 17th, and August 21st, 1:30 - 3PM

We are also hosting mini workshops this July:  
Painting Skies with Frank Rose, July 6th, 2 - 4:30PM, and a three hour Introduction to Basic Drawing and Watercolor taught 
by Sandra Montgomery three different times in July (7/11, 7/18, & 7/25) 9-12noon. For more information check out the 
website calendar and Mini Workshop page. 



Workshops 2019 - 2020
WORKSHOP NEWS

Sign up 
July 15!

November 11-15, 2019 – 

Michael Holter - Workshop
Michael Holter was recently selected to the Faculty at the 2019 Plein Air Magazine 
Convention and Expo in San Francisco, CA, April 23-28, 2019. Michael’s experience spans 
a wide range of creative endeavors, from art teacher, creative director and businessman in 
fine arts and commercial art including owning and operating two galleries. He is a Signature 
Member of the National Watercolor Society.  
See his work at his website: www.MichaelHolter.com  

January 13-17, 2020 – 

Tom Lynch – “How to Save a Painting”
Tom Lynch produces successful workshops promoting “exciting watercolor adventure 

in color, contrast and light!” Tom is open and candid and his paintings show the same 
“intensity, expression and direct appeal.” His accomplishments speak volumes about his 
background and his pursuit of excellence in his work including signature status in many  
national watercolor societies. Visit his website at www.TomLynch.com 

  
February 10-14, 2020 –  

Brenda Swenson – “Negative Painting with 
Watercolor” 

Brenda is the author of two watercolor books. Her artwork has been featured in Splash, 
Watercolor Magazine and many other publications. Brenda has achieved signature status 
in WW, NWWS, and SDWS. She is active in the arts community and is recognized for her 
judging, demonstrations and workshops nationwide and abroad.  
See her work at her website: www.swensonart.net

March 9-13, 2020 – 

Ken Hosmer – “Energizing Your Color”
Ken Hosmer is known for his “unique use of color and as a skilled teacher, highly 

respected for a calm, supportive” nature. Ken has produced workshops for over 
30 years, published articles, books and videos. He is a Signature Member of the 
Southwestern Watercolor Society. You can view more about Ken including his 
paintings at his website: www.kenhosmer.com

Don Andrews - November 10-13, 2020
Andy Evansen- Jan 12-15, 2021
Mark Mehaffey- February 9-12, 2021
Graham Berry - March 9-12, 2021

Stephen Quiller- November 9-12, 2021
Dan Wiemer - Jan 11-14, 2022
Randy Hale - February 15-18, 2022
Steve Griggs- March 15-18, 2022

Workshops 2020 - 2022

New Season!


